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	27 January 2017
Dear Parents
Science Under The Stars

Thank you to all the families who attended our Science Under the Stars event on Thursday.  It was a fantastic free event to engage all the children within the community with a focus on many different areas of Science.  More than thirty associations, some of which had travelled for almost four hours to be present, provided opportunities for children to engage in practical Science.  It was a huge success and we believe it has really put our school on the map.  It was arranged by Mrs Bolton, our Deputy Head, together with the lead science teachers of our cluster primary schools: Thingwall, Irby, Gayton, Barnston and Pensby.  Pensby High School also attended the event with some of their students to further enhance our community links.  We estimate that more than 700 people attended the event at some time during the evening.
Ofsted

On Wednesday, as you will be aware, we had a visit from Ofsted.  The inspection was very thorough and we now await the report which we hope to receive in approximately three weeks.  Thank you to everybody for your contributions to the Parent View questionnaire.
Community Spirit

On Tuesday night, we held our other huge event – a Willow Lantern Making Workshop.  We were joined by more than 150 children and parents from our other local schools.  We would like to thank the teaching staff of our neighbouring schools for coming here to help make sure that this event could take place and be the success that it was.  We are so fortunate to work with such a wonderful cluster of schools.
HSA

Thanks again to the most amazing members of our Home School Association.  They worked tirelessly for hours on Thursday, both before and after the event, to ensure its success.  Thank you to the parents for your contributions of cakes - we can honestly never get enough!  Thanks too for assisting your children with the most amazing science cakes.  Your efforts will ensure that the children of Heswall Primary will continue to have very special experiences that will enhance their education.
It has been a very special week at Heswall Primary and we are glad you have been able to share the experiences with us.
Yours sincerely
[image: image1.jpg]
J Lawrenson
Headteacher
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